Meeting Minutes for June 11, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 27th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, June 11, 2009, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Edward L. Duffy, Bernard J. Lynch, III, Planning Board members, and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

Absent: Alexander Whiteside

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the Meeting Minutes from June 4, 2009 as submitted. 
FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of June 25, July 9 and 23, 2009; these meetings will be held in the John Cronin Conf. Room at Town Hall.

      2.         CITIZENS SPEAK: 
No citizens spoke.

3.         TEMPLE SHALOM

The Planning Board went on a site walk of the Temple property at 5:30 p.m., prior to the regular Planning Board Meeting to view the property and surrounding neighborhood. The Board viewed the design of the neighborhood streets, homes, existing temple, and the topography of the property itself.
The Planning Board had a joint meeting with the Temple Shalom Redevelopment Advisory Committee. Chairman Jackson, requested the Planning Director to ask if Mr. James Mullen Jr. could attend our next meeting June 25, 2009 to swear in the new members. Chairman, Jackson also passed out a questionnaire to the Planning Board & the Redevelopment Committee members asking for what the membership considers would make this site a successful development.

At the request of Chairman Jackson, Jim Perrine from The Community Builders, Inc., a non profit urban development company, gave a presentation on mixed housing, affordable, market rate housing. Jim is currently involved with a similar type venture in Gloucester, MA with the rebuilding 
of a Temple destroyed by fire.
Composition of the Temple Shalom Redevelopment Advisory Committee:

Temple Designations

Robert Rosofsky and Buddy Packer

Neighborhood Designations 

Joseph Sloane, 55 Concord Ave and Tammy Murphy, 63 Concord Ave.
Nick Mackey 37 Crown Street and (alternate) Beth Fleitman, 75 Crown Street 
At Large Designation 
Kris Hodlin, 112 Maple Street   
The Board voted the people listed above for committee volunteers. 

4.         MASTER PLAN QUESTIONNAIRE
Emily Keys Innes informed the board that she will be working on the survey over this summer and will have a report early October. 
     5.         DIRECTORS REPORT
Mr. Clark reported:

·  He has been working with Milton Partners on an application to amend the Special Permit & Site Plan Approval for 36 Central Ave. for a requested height increase in the building.

·  He has been finishing a grant application for new bike racks for the town. The racks will be installed at various spots around the town such as the Main Library, the Cemetery, Cunningham Park, Pierce Middle School and various other public spaces. 

·  He has been working with the owner of 12 – 16 Brush Hill Road and his lawyer on a site plan approval application scheduled for a June 25th public hearing. 

·  Construction on Truman Highway is proceeding for Phase III of the DCR bikeway to the Blue Hills.
6.             ADJOURNMENT:   

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:50 p.m.








  __________________________








Peter Jackson, Chairman


